
ECOLE ROBERT H. SMITH SCHOOL 

NEWSLETTER 

PRINCIPAL’S GREETING 

The month of January is now a memory for our school and community. The days may still be cold 
but the learning indoors has been heating up. In the classrooms, we continue to see growth in all 
areas of students’ development. New restrictions required some adjustments to the spacing in the 
classrooms and enhancing some of the protocols that were already in place. We are all working 
together to keep everyone safe while keeping student learning as our focus. Students continue to 
learn so much in spite of all the challenges they face through the pandemic. 

Since we returned after a short extension to the winter break and one week of remote learning, 
there have been students needing to isolate at home as a result of either being a close contact or 
having tested positive for COVID-19. Guidelines around this continue to change and we are doing 
our best to keep you informed with the most up to date information. If you are ever unsure, please 
contact us and we will help you navigate the requirements. Thank you to parents who reached out 
to keep us informed when their child will be away and to the teachers who have been providing 
support to students at home through their google classrooms, see saw and/or work packages sent 
home. 

February is “I Love to Read” month and we have several activities planned for the students. These 
will range from daily “Drop Everything And Read” (D.E.A.R.) times to some virtual guest readers. We 
will also be challenging the students to read 200,000 minutes (that is equivalent to approximately 
15 minutes per day per person) and the school running total will be graphed on a “stack of books” 
on display for the students to see. Festival du Voyageur also falls in the month of February and we 
are in the process of planning some activities to mark this event as well. 

The weather usually starts to warm up this month but please continue to refer to he school’s Cold 
Weather Guidelines. Students are expected to take part in outdoor recess when weather permits so 
please make sure your child is appropriately dressed and their clothing is labeled. There is indoor 
recess when temperatures drop to -28⁰ C (with the windchill) and colder. Please refer to the WSD 
website www.winnipegsd.ca and click on “current temp” at the top of the page for the current 
conditions. Special thanks to our school patrols and staff who have braved the recent cold weather 
to ensure students are crossing safely. 

Mr. Dyck and Mme Arnold 
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REGISTRATION FOR 2022/2023 
 

NURSERY 

Students registering to begin Nursery in September 2022 must be four years of age by December 31, 2022.  
A Birth Certificate, Manitoba Medical Card and Proof of Residency (Property Tax Bill) must be 
presented at time of registration. 

Nursery is considered part of the English track program and, therefore, priority will be given to those within 
the English catchment area.  Those students outside the catchment area will be placed on a waiting list. 
 

KINDERGARTEN 

Students registering to begin Kindergarten in September 2022 must be five years of age by December 31, 
2022.  A Birth Certificate, Manitoba Medical Card and Proof of Residency (Property Tax Bill) must 
be presented at time of registration. 
 

Please keep in mind that there are two separate, yet overlapping, catchment areas for French Immersion and 
English Kindergarten.  Priority will be given to those within the catchment area and others will be placed on a 
waiting list. 
 

Parents of students who are presently attending the École Robert H. Smith School Nursery Program and 
who wish to enroll their child in one of the École Robert H. Smith School Kindergarten programs for the fall 
do NOT need to re-register their students in 2022.  They have previously received a letter asking them 
to indicate their intentions for the next year at the start of January 2022. 
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Physical Education News – Mr. Donato 

During the month of January, all grade 1 to 6 students worked to develop their gymnastics skills and 
knowledge. Throughout the month, students learned many basic gymnastics skills as they worked 
towards creating their own gymnastics routines. These skills are not only essential in gymnastics but 
are transferable to other sports and activities. In addition, development of these gymnastic skills can 
help students maintain safety in a variety of sports and activities. 
  

Grade 5 and 6 students had the opportunity to participate in Tchoukball intramurals at lunch. During 
the month of February, grade 5 and 6 students will have the chance to participate in dodgeball low-
organized games and basketball intramurals. The intramural schedule is posted in classrooms and 
can also be found by following the link (https://goo.gl/Mqd42K). 
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With COVID-19 continuing to impact students’ everyday lives, mental health and well-being are important for students 
to experience success. In addition, reducing the learning gaps that have been amplified by the pandemic is essential to 
academic achievement.  

Here are some resources that are helpful to address social-emotional development and enhance learning.  

Provincial Repository - https://www.mbremotelearning.ca/repository  

Manitoba Parent Zone - http://www.manitobaparentzone.ca/parent-or-caregiver/early-years-children/parenting-
resources/index.html  

Canadian Mental Health Association - https://mentalhealthweek.ca/info-articles/  

Canadian Paediatric Society - https://caringforkids.cps.ca/handouts/mentalhealth/disaster  
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Here are some fun learning options for you to try out when at school or at home. If login information is needed it is                
often the student number and the last 4 digits of that number used as the password.     

Each student should be aware of  their login information.                                                                    
Please contact the classroom teacher if you require more information about passwords.  

 









 

 

 

FEBRUARY/FÉVRIER 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

               

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1            Day 4 

 

2             Day  5 

 

 

 

3             Day 6 

 

 

 

 

École River Heights  
Virtual                             

Open House                                                   

4            Day 1 5 

6 7              Day 2 

   

 

 

 

8             Day 3 

 

 

 

 

Collège Churchill  Virtual                                  
Open House                                                    

6:30 p.m. 

 9             Day 4 
 

 

 

 

10           Day 5 

 

 

 

 

11            Day 6 
 

 

 

 

12 
 

 

13 
 

 

14            Day 1 
 

 

 

 

15           Day 2 
 

 

 

 

16           Day  3 

 

 

 

 

17          Day 4 
 

 

 

 

18           Day  5 

 

 

 

 

 

 

19 

20 21         

LOUIS RIEL DAY 

CLASSES CLOSED 

 

 

 

 

22           Day 6 
 

 

 

 

23           Day 1 
 

 

 

24           Day 2 
 

 

 

 

 

25           Day 3 
 

 

 

 

 

26 

27 

 

28            Day 4 

                        

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

        

 

 

                                  

 
 LOOKING AHEAD IN MARCH 

18th Student-Led Conferences 

Classes Closed 

* 
S P R I N G   B R E A K 

March 28h - April 1th 

(Inclusive) 

Classes Closed 

SAFE ARRIVAL 

If your child is going to be late or 
away, please use this link:                                       

http://go.schoolmessenger.ca 
or call 

1-855-278-4513 

before 

 9:00 a.m.     

Thank you! 

 

Celebrating  Festival du Voyageur days  


